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To Holders of the ODOT Traffic Engineering Manual (TEM): 
 
 
As of January 21, 2011, Parts 2, 3, 4, 6, 8 and 11 of the TEM have been revised. 
  
The on-line copy of the TEM has been updated. A separate revision package for updating a current TEM is 
available from the ODOT Design Reference Resource Center (http://www.dot.state.oh.us/drrc/), or from the 
Publications/Documents link provided on the left side of the Office of Traffic Engineering Home Page 
(http://www.dot.state.oh.us/traffic/).  
 
 
The TEM Revision package is set up to print double-sided sheets. The pages should be printed and inserted 
into your manual by page number. For this revision, the Revision Set includes individual page changes to be 
inserted into the manual. 
 
 
Per ODOT policy, paper copies of the publications are no longer distributed to all holders. Revisions will only 
be available via the web pages noted above. 
 
 
 
Juanita Elliott, P.E., Traffic Standards Engineer   or Lisa McConnell, Traffic Standards Technician 
(614-644-8143 or Juanita.Elliott@dot.state.oh.us)             (614-728-9361 or Lisa.McConnell@dot.state.oh.us) 
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